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Simon Fraser University (British Columbia) and the University of Guelph

(Ontario) operate on the trimester system.

The University of Waterloo (Ontario), Memorial University (Newfoundland),

Sherbrooke University (Quebec) and the University of Saskatchewan at Regina

use the co-operative system for some of their programs. At Waterloo, engineering

students spend alternating four-month terms at the university and in industry.

At Sherbrooke, students in engineering, in the master of business administration

program, and in the bachelor and master programs in social work may participate

in the co-operative plan. Regina has established an experimental co-operative

engineering program for 100 students. Memorial also has a co-operative enginee-

ring program.

Part-time Study

Many institutions give evening instruction during the regular winter

session, as well as summer courses during ail or some of the months from 
June to

August, and in some cases correspondence courses for degree credits. A few give

some courses by television. It is possible at certain insti.tutions to satisfy

ahl requirements for a first degree in some fields by attending summer and 
evening

courses; however, regular full-time attendance during one or more regular 
sessions

is usually required. It is not possible to complete a degree by correspondence.

Students

Full-time university-grade enrolment has climbed, rapidly in recçnt Yeats,

as indicated in the following table: 
e

Academic Full-time Academic Fuhi-time

Year Enrolment Year Fnrolmnent

1930-31 ........................ 32,926 1965-66 .................. 205,888

1940-41 ........................ 36,319 1966-67... .*................... 232,672

1950-51 ........... ............. 68,306 1967-68 ............... *. 261'0207

1960-61....................... 113,857 1968-69 ................. 270,093

In 1968-69, there were 104,000 part-time winter session university-grade

students, and about 5,000 taking correspondence courses for degree or diploina 
credits.

In 1963-64., there were 100,000 students enrolled in non-credit university

courses. Although more.recent figures are not available, the number has certainly

grown tremendously.

In 1968-69, there were 26,000 full-time graduate students in Canadian

universities. This constituted 10.7 per cent of the total enrolment.

There were about 97,000 students enrolled in summer courses in 1968.


